
MULVANE CITY COUNCIL
          REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

June 1, 2015  	    		      	 	     	        	                                7:30 p.m.
  
The Mulvane City Council convened at the City Building at 211 N. Second at 7:30 p.m. Presiding was Mayor Shelly Steadman, who called the meeting to order.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:  Terry Richardson, Joe Johnson, Doug Hatfield, Nancy Farber Mottola.  Jenean Keck was absent.
 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Kent Hixson, J.T. Klaus, Patty Gerwick, Mike Robinson, Chris Young, Clara Jo Hinshaw, Dave Williams, Lowell Ester, Mark Chesney with Kansas Power Pool, Rick Wise with Clark Enerson Partners, Brad Modlin, Cathy Walker, Kendra Walls, Jeri Myers, Megan Bryant, Amy Houston, Mary Kensworthy

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mayor Steadman.

APPROVAL OF REGULAR MINUTES DATED 5-18-15:  MOTION by Hatfield, second by Richardson to approve the Regular minutes dated 5-18-15.  MOTION approved unanimously. 

CORRESPONDENCE:  Nothing at this time.

REVIEW AND CLOSING OF THE AGENDA:   Mayor Steadman asked to change the order of the Agenda by moving the Public Building Commission before the Budget Presentations.  Mayor Steadman then declared the agenda closed.

APPOINTMENTS, AWARDS AND CITATIONS:    None at this time.

OLD BUSINESS

1. EAST MULVANE STREET DRAINAGE ISSUE – ENGINEER’S REVIEW:  Chris Young, City Engineer reviewed the history of the drainage issues on East Mulvane Street and the actions of the Council back to 2005 concerning this issue. He also noted that no petitions have been received as of this date to make any improvements in this area.  Staff was directed to contact the school district to find out what their intentions are in regards to platting and petitioning for improvements for their property.

NEW BUSINESS

1. CLARA JO HINSHAW – 711 E. MULVANE – DRAINAGE ISSUES:  Mrs. Hinshaw came before the Council to voice her concerns about the drainage issues.  Her property is located directly across the street from where the water drains out of the retention pond located on the school district property.  She would appreciate any assistance she can receive to alleviate the standing water problem in her driveway and elsewhere on her property.
2. FIRE DEPT. – ACCEPT FEMA GRANT:  Public Safety Director Dave Williams announced that the Department has been awarded a FEMA Grant in the amount of $24,999.00.  The City would like to purchase and have installed a Mobile Cascade system in the new rescue truck.  This system will allow us to re-fill air tanks while at a fire scene.  Bids for the system were received from Emergency Fire Equipment ($26,759.00); Breathing Air Services ($27,459.00); and Ten Green, Inc. ($31,105.00).  By selecting the lowest bid from Emergency Fire Equipment, the City’s share would be $1,760.00.  MOTION by Johnson, second by Farber Mottola to accept the grant from FEMA and the low bid from Emergency Fire Equipment in the amount of $26,759.00.  MOTION approved unanimously.

RESOLUTIONS AND ORDINANCES

Mark Chesney, KPP CEO/GM came before the Council to offer his Thanks for allowing Brad Modlin to serve on the KPP Board of Directors.  He reviewed the changes to the agreements and the necessity for making the changes.  The KPP Counsel advises that the City’s acceptance be done by Resolution.  Brad Modlin has reviewed the documents.  City Attorney J.T. Klaus noted that he would not be commenting on any discussion of this matter due to conflict of interest.  The agreements will not go into effect until all KPP Members agree and accept the agreements.

1. RESOLUTION – CONTINUED PARTICIPATION IN KANSAS POWER POOL:  MOTION by Hatfield, second by Richardson to adopt Resolution 2015-2 authorizing the City to continue its participation in the Kansas Power Pool by executing the Second Amendment to the Agreement Creating the Kansas Power Pool.  MOTION approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION 2015-2
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY TO CONTINUE ITS PARTICIPATION IN THE KANSAS POWER POOL (“KPP”), A MUNICIPAL ENERGY AGENCY BY EXECUTING THE SECOND AMENDMENT TO THE AGREEMENT CREATING THE KANSAS POWER POOL (“KPP”), A MUNICIPAL ENERGY AGENCY.

2. RESOLUTION – 2ND AMENDED OPERATING AGREEMENT FOR KPP:  MOTION by Farber Mottola, second by Richardson to adopt Resolution 2015-3 authorizing the City’s continued participation in the Kansas Power Pool by approving the Second Amended Operating Agreement.  MOTION approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION 2015-3
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY’S CONTINUED PARTICIPATION IN THE KANSAS POWER POOL (“KPP”), A MUNICIPAL ENERGY AGENCY, BY APPROVING THE SECOND AMENDED OPERATING AGREEMENT.

ENGINEER’S REPORT
1. Project Review and Update:  Chris Young gave a brief review on the Merlin’s Glen Drainage project.  



PUBLIC BUILDING COMMISSION
June 1, 2015

MOTION by Farber Mottola, second by Richardson to recess the City Council Meeting and convene as the Mulvane Public Building Commission.  MOTION approved unanimously.

MOTION by Hatfield, second by Johnson to approve the Public Building Commission Meeting Minutes dated 5-18-15.  MOTION approved unanimously. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Rick Wise with CEP addressed the Change Order from Walz Harmon requesting an additional $528.00 and adding 15 additional contract days.  This would extend the contracted completion date to April 20, 2016.  They originally asked for a 30 day extension but it was reduced to 15 days due to the delay caused by the asbestos testing and removal.  The Council had questions about the $528.00 and Mr. Wise did not have the information available to answer those questions.

MOTION by Hatfield, second by Richardson to pay the following invoice related to the design and construction of the new public library:
1. CEP architect invoice #17 ($5,040.00)
2. RCI invoice for asbestos removal ($1,420.00)
3. Walz-Harmon pay application #2 ($31,192.20)
4.  Mulvane Utility Dept. invoice for electric equipment ($21,779.21)
MOTION approved unanimously.

MOTION by Richardson, second by Johnson to TABLE any action on the Change Order until the next PBC meeting.  MOTION approved 3 Yea (Richardson, Johnson, Farber Mottola) 1 Nay (Hatfield).

MOTION by Johnson, second by Richardson to adjourn the Public Building Commission meeting and to reconvene the regular City Council meeting of June 1, 2015.  MOTION approved unanimously.		
							
							Minutes by Patty Gerwick, Secretary


2016 ANNUAL BUDGET PRESENTATIONS
Mulvane Senior Center – Jeri Myers, Senior Center Director presented the proposed budget for council consideration.
Parks and Sports Complex -  Kendra Walls, Park Superintendent presented the proposed budget for council consideration.
Swimming Pool – Megan Bryant, Pool Manager presented the proposed budget for council consideration.

CITY CLERK - Nothing at this time.

CITY ADMINISTRATOR - Nothing at this time.


CITY ATTORNEY
1. Executive Session – Matters privileged in the attorney-client relationship:  MOTION by Richardson, second by Farber Mottola to recess for a period of 15 minutes to discuss matters privileged in the attorney-client relationship with the Mayor, Council, City Administrator and City Attorney to attend.  MOTION approved unanimously.

MOTION by Hatfield, second by Richardson to return to regular session.  MOTION approved unanimously.  Mayor Steadman announced that no binding decisions were made during the executive session.  Mayor Steadman also noted that the City has received communications in writing that the agreement for emergency medical services, to provide those services to the unincorporated portion of Sumner County has not been renewed by the County and has been terminated by the County effective December 31, 2015. 

CONSENT AGENDA:  MOTION by Richardson, second by Johnson to approve the Consent Agenda as follows:
1. Employee Payroll dated 5-22-15 ($183,012.98)
2. Wastewater Treatment Plant – 24,000 lbs. of Ferric Chloride from Brenntag Southwest, Inc. in the amount of $5,098.00
MOTION approved unanimously.
ANNOUNCEMENTS, MEETINGS AND NEXT AGENDA ITEMS:
None at this time.

ADJOURNMENT:    MOTION by Richardson, second by Johnson to adjourn at 9:13 p.m.  MOTION approved unanimously.
								
							Patty Gerwick, City Clerk
